
 

 
 

 

Martin Pehl, General Manager        April 22, 2024 

Santa Maria Public Airport District 

3217 Terminal Drive 

Santa Maria, CA 93455 

 

Project:  Rehabilitate Parallel and Connecting Taxiways A, A7, A8, V and W 

Subject: Project Completion 

Dear Mr. Pehl: 

A Final Inspection of the Rehabilitate Parallel and Connecting Taxiways A, A7, A8, V and W project was 

performed on Thursday, December 28, 2023. Representatives from Granite Construction, Tartaglia 

Engineering, and the Airport District were all in attendance, and it was determined that the project was 

substantially complete. The Punch List was prepared following the inspection, and all items are now 

considered complete.   

The project had a 110 working day construction contract period. Day 1 was April 19, 2023.  The initial 

contract completion date was September 26, 2023. A contract suspension was issued on September 1, 2023 

and the contract was resumed on September 24, 2023. Impacts to operations related to unsuitable subgrade 

issues and the Southern California Gas utility were added to the contract through Contract Change Order 

#2 and Contract Change Order #3. The updated contract working days for this project are 160, with a 

completion date of January 3, 2024.  All significant elements of the contract were completed by the time of 

the Final Inspection, and within the contract duration. Granite Construction, the general contractor, and 

subcontractors did great work and completed the project in a timely fashion. 

Tartaglia Engineering is currently preparing the as-built plans and final engineers report. The effort should 

be completed within the next 40 days. As always, I am available to answer any questions you may have 

about the project or this correspondence. 

        

   

Sincerely, 

      

 TARTAGLIA ENGINEERING 

  

 

 

   

 Jason Hargreaves, P.E. 

Project Manager    

Jason Hargreaves


